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MEMORANDUM

Mayor and City Council

Faye Stewart, Public Works & Development Director

COUNCIL UPDATE FROM THE OREGON DEPARTMENT OF
TRANSPORTATION ON THE URBAN UPGRADES PROJECT

May 18, 2022

Jim Gamble Region 2 District 5 Manager, Shane Prohaska Resident Engineer Area 5, and Pat
Woodhurst Assistant Resident Engineer Area 5 (main power point presenter) with the Oregon
Department of Transportation, will be attending the Council meeting to update the Council
regarding ODOT's construction project scheduled for 2022 through 2024 that will include the
reconstruction of Highway 99 between Woodson Bridge and the Cottage Grove Connector
overpass.

ODOT staffs presentation will include the project's key milestones, ODOT's protocol for public
outreach, as well as an estimated timeline for construction.

Recommendation

Informational item only.
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